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1:00 She was born in Poland. She was the youngest on nine 
kids. 
 
02:00 She lived near Somber, near Lamberg. The Germans were 
there for six weeks, and the Russians were there for 2 years. 
 
03:00 Somber had 30,000 residents; 8-9,000 of which were 
Jewish families. Her family had a textile business. 
 
04:00 When the Germans invaded, they took everything away. 
Everyone, also, worked. 
 
05:00 The Germans ordered forced labor. This went on for 
several months. 
 
06:00 She didn't know about Auschwitz, still with her parents 
being taken from her. 
 
07:00 She speaks of the Kapos - being assigned to gathering 
people. 
 
08:00 Her brothers begged the Kapos to let her family know 
where he was going - instead, he got beaten to death. 
 
10:00 A Ukrainian couple took their home. The police helped 
this couple. 
 
11:00 She went to a place near Somber, Gigitz, this was a 
good place to be, it was like an estate. There were 800 
families there capable of work. 
 
12:00 She worked in this place. There were 15 people living 
in this one home. 
 
13:00 This lifestyle kept them alive for eight months. 
At the end of 1942, November, She was still working in a 
field. 
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14:00 Some leader (A Baron) took over the camp (estate). She 
heard rumors of doors opening to the Ghetto in Somber. She 
didn't know what was going to happen to her. There were 500 
of them. 
 
15:00 One day (Thursday) she went home with this Baron's 
daughter, who went to school with them. She went home with 
her for dinner. She stayed overnight and though that from 
here she would go to work. 
 
17:00 The Gestapo and the Ukrainian police surrounded 
everybody - but she was still in the house of the Baron. 
 
18:00 They didn't know how to break the bad news of the 
surrounding to her. The Baron suggested that she hide in the 
cellar. 
 
19:00 She stayed in the cellar until dark and then she ran 
through the fields. 
 
20:00 She went looking for valuables that her mother had 
hidden. She then went to a farmers house and crawled into a 
corner. 
 
21:00 She remained quiet in the barn, thinking "I won't see 
my family again. Next, she heard these noises, it was her 
sister. 
 
22:00 They exposed themselves to the farmer. 
 
23:00 The sister went into the hey when they were recognized. 
 
24:00 She was cold, so she went to a man and asked him to 
keep her warm. She hid under his coat. 
 
25:00 She wasn't discovered. 
 
26:00 She asked the man if he could help her find work. He 
helped her. She was sitting and looking and hoping. 
 
27:00 She hard two shots. Two young, innocent girls were 
shot. Those girls were supposed to be them. Her sister saw 
this through the hey. 
 
28:00 She said thank you and goodbye to the man whose coat 
she hid under. Now that she had her sister again, she didn't 
need the man. 
 
29:00 Someone warned them not to talk to people. 
 
30:00 This woman helped them to find work. She gave them work 
after talking to the Priest about whether or not to help 
them. 
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31:00 But, this woman said that they needed to have papers in 
order to work. 
 
32:00 Since they didn't have any, the lady told them to go 
through the woods to escape. She was subtly telling them to 
leave. So, they were planning to go back to the Ghetto. 
 
34:00 They were in the woods for a while hiding. 
 
36:00 They came across people and asked them for help. He was 
a retired priest - he took then in and warmed them up. He 
told then he'd help them for a couple of days, while they got 
some strength back. 
 
38:00 They were there for three days. 
 
40:00 She heard that her mother and father were taken to 
prisoner camps - they were then put in front of mass graves, 
and they were tortured and killed. 
 
42:00 They went to the cemetery, they thought that only the 
living can hurt us. They survived for two years in the 
forrest. They were taking food from the farmers. 
 
44:00 She wasn't aware that her brother had escaped, as was 
working. 
 
45:00 One day she went to see a family friend hoping that 
they would give them some food. She was dressed in a potato 
sack. 
 
46:00 She saw a shadow, and she thought to herself, that this 
was it. This shadow turned out to be her brother. 
 
47:00 She was reunited with her brother, neither of them 
could believe it. 
 
48:00 She went to a family friend, who turned her away. This 
is when she actually met her brother.. It was February. 
 
49:00 The next day, her brother brought them bread and milk. 
 
50:00 The brother then went to threaten the family friend, 
who reported him to the Police. 
 
51:00 After three weeks, they got caught. The brother was 
beaten slowly. They tried to torture him, they cut him up 
piece by piece. They wanted to know where "his sisters" were. 
He was thrown into a cellar, at this point with one ear and 
one hand missing. 
 
52:00 A hole was dug, and he was shot, then buried. 
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53:00 They went to go see the brothers grave later, but there 
was nothing left. After liberation, they went to the family 
friend, and told everyone what they did. 
 
55:00 Liberation story begins. She was hiding in a cellar, 
and heard, "The Russians are coming". 
 
58:00 They were bathed and fed. First when the liberation 
soldier said to her, "too bad you survived". 
 
59:00 When she went back to her house to make sure the 
strangers were not there. She stayed in this town for 4 to 6 
months. Her and her sister, were the only ones left out of 
135 members of her family. 
.END. 

http://collections.ushmm.org 
Contact reference@ushmm.org for further information about this collection

 
This is a verbatim transcript of spoken word. It is not the primary source, and it has not been checked for spelling or accuracy. 




